
Staff Report 

 

Subject: Effingham Parkway – Construction Change order associated with 

utility relocation  

Author:  Eric Larson, Asst. County Manager 

Department:  Engineering 

Meeting Date: June 7, 2022 

Item Description: Approve funding for the addition of a water valve related to the utility 

relocation for the Effingham Parkway. 

 

Summary Recommendation:  

Georgia Department of Transportation (GDOT) has recommended approval of a change order 

for the addition of a water valve associated with the water line relocation for the Effingham 

Parkway project.   

 

Executive Summary/Background:  

 GDOT awarded a contract to Balfour Beatty for the construction of the parkway on July 

9, 2021.  This include water line relocation. 

 In the bid form, a pay item was left off related to a water valve. 

 Balfour Beatty has asked for a change order in the amount of $14,876.40 for this item. 

 GDOT is requesting this funding per the agreement with the County. 

 

Alternatives for Commission to Consider 

1 - Approve the additional funding to GDOT for the Effingham Parkway in the amount of 

$14,876.40. 

2 – Take no action; request additional information 

3 – Deny.  The work is needed and approved by GDOT.  Alternative funding solution will be 

needed. 

 

Recommended Alternative: Alternative 1 

 

Other Alternatives: Alternative 2 

 

Department Review: Engineering, Legal, Purchasing as required 

 

Funding Source:  SPLOST. 

 

Attachments:  1.   GDOT funding request. 


